OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER

NO. LTC # 010-2012

LETTER TO COMMISSION

TO:

Mayor Matti Herrera Bower and Members of the City Commission

FROM:

Jorge M. Gonzalez, City Manager

DATE:

January 10, 2012

SUBJECT: LEO Awards Banquet

This Letter to the City Commission is to invite the Mayor and Members of the City Commission to the 12TH Annual L.E.O. Awards Black Tie Gala on Saturday, January 21, 2012 at the Miami Beach Convention Center. There will be a Welcome Reception, Dinner and Dancing, starting at 5:30 p.m. This event is supported by the Miami-Dade County Association of Chiefs of Police to benefit the Police Officer Assistance Trust and the Police Memorial Fund. The Miami Beach Police Department is honored to have the following personnel nominated for LEO Awards:

- Specialized Services Category: Victim Advocate Sarah Poux
- Uniform Services Category: Officer Michelle Schweiker
- Investigative Services Category: Detective Pena and Detective Estopinan

The following Officers are in the running for Officer of the Year (winner of MDCACP Officer of the Month Awards):

- MDCACP March Officer(s) of the Month: Sgt. Ibrahim Garcia, Sgt. Howard Bennett, Sergeant Steve Feldman, Officer Robert Chenoweth, and Officer Grant Reid
- MDCACP April Officer of the Month: Officer Antonio Ferbeyre
- MDCACP May Officer of the Month: Officer Luis King
- MDCACP August Officer(s) of the Month: Detective Mario Pena and Detective Luis Estopinan

Please R.S.V.P. your attendance to Tricia Reeder (extension 5010) byJanuary 18,2012

JMG\RAM\tr

F:\POLI\ADMI\\$CHI\2011\LTC LEO Awards.doc

RECEIVED